
  

 

         

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,                                                                            Friday 6th March 2020 

 

Firstly, I would like to apologise for the error on last week’s Newsletter concerning the venue for 

our Easter Service. Just to confirm the service will be held at St. Lawrence Church (as usual), on 

Friday 27th March at 9.30am. The PTFA have confirmed that they will be serving refreshments 

on the morning so you are welcome to drop your child at school and then make your way up to 

church for a light refreshment before the arrival of the children. 

Last Friday, children enjoyed participating in a family day celebrating St. David’s Day. Children 

worked collaboratively in their houses and were involved in activities that promoted knowledge of 

the Patron Saint of Wales. It was lovely to see the variety of activities on offer and to see the   

children really happy and engaged. A big thank you to our Year 6 House Captains who once 

again were excellent role models. 

World Book Day celebrations were a huge       

success on Thursday and it was great to see the 

children dressed up in so many different outfits. 

Our theme this year was celebrating difference 

and diversity and our tag line ‘be who you want to 

be’ was supported by the books that we chose to 

read to the children.  Thank you for all your      

support and particularly engaging with the mystery 

book initiative. Children really enjoyed unwrapping 

the books and sharing and talking about the texts 

with their friends. 

Staff had some more up-to-date training on    Ana-

phylaxis earlier in the week and we ask that  you notify the school office as soon as possible if 

your child has any allergies or is undergoing allergen testing. As part of our induction process we 

do ask you to fill in forms about allergies, but if there are any changes we do need to be kept    

informed.  Our priority is keeping your child as safe as possible. 

Year Two children and staff were looking forward to their Stone Age Workshop on Tuesday but 

unfortunately this didn’t happen as the leader made his way to St. Lawrence, Preston Lancashire! 

The children still had a wonderful time and huge thanks goes to Mr Al-Asmar, Mrs Sankey and 

Miss Tyson for their adaptability and creating some lovely learning experiences to make the day     

special and ensure that the children were not disappointed. The Back2Basics workshop has now 

been rescheduled for Tuesday 10th March.  

 

Wishing you all a happy weekend 

Mrs Alison Moore  

Executive Head Teacher - Miss. Helen Osterfield 

Head of School - Mrs. Alison Moore 



  

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class One 

ISABELLE W : super blending and confident reading 

LOTTIE : for brilliant maths work in class 

 

Class Two 

JESS : for focusing really well in class 

CORA : being resilient this week in Forest School and swimming 

 

Class Three 

ZACH :  being a consistently hardworking member of class 

LOLA : for doing well in all subjects this week. 

 

 

‘Commando Joe Bear’   

This week’s ‘Champion of Resilience’ goes to Jayden for showing 

 resilience in all of his subjects and tests. 

 

House Points Winners 

This week the winning house is St David’s gaining 129 points. 

Well done to Poppy and everyone who is a member of this house. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House name Points this week Points so far 

St David 129 1973 

St Patrick 78 1772 

St Andrew 79 1646 

St George 86 1736 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwieyu7diuTfAhUMfBoKHUaSAIMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fgreatlittlerewards.co.uk%2Fproducts%2Fsmiley-star-cards-pack-of-36-for-school-and-home&psig=AOvVaw1_uTqh


  

 

         

 

 

EASTER BINGO—Friday 20th March 

Kynnersley Hall  Doors open 5.30pm Eyes down 6pm 

Admission tickets are now on sale  

Adults £2.00 and Children £1.50. Each child will  automatically 

be entered in a free draw. 

Refreshments available on the night. 

Places are limited so please book your ticket through the school  

Office or see Sarah (Austin and Read’s Mum) on the  

playground. 

The large Easter egg is displayed in the school reception  

and raffle tickets are on sale at £1.00 each. 

All proceeds will go to school funds. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EASTER SERVICE  -  Friday 27th March  

We look forward to welcoming you to our Easter Service on Friday 27th March in            

St Lawrence Church at 9.30am. 

The Friends of St Lawrence will be serving refreshments before the service so you can 

make your way up to the church after you have dropped your child off at school and enjoy 

a cuppa before the children arrive. 

 

 

 

 

 

INDIVIDUAL PHOTOGRAPHS 
 

Individual photographs of the pupils will be  

taking place on Wednesday 25th March 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Lawrence Primary School 

Friday 20th March 2020 

Hot dogs, burgers, cakes and drinks available during the interval 

Admission tickets available at the 

School Office  

Adults £2.00 

Children £1.50 

Bingo books will be available to        

purchase on the night (£1 a book) 

Book your ticket as places are limited 

 



  

 

         

 

ADVANCED WARNING—Polling day 

Advanced warning for childcare. 

The Polling date has been set for Thursday 7th May 2020. 

The school is traditionally used as a Polling station, we will be closed on that day 

 

MARCH 

Tuesday 10th March  -  Class 2 Back2basics 

Wednesday 11th March  -  Year 2 Big Sing @ Telford International Centre 

Thursday 12th March  -  Year 5 Big Sing @ Telford International Centre 

Tuesday 17th March  -  Parents appointments 

Friday 20th March  -  Spring Bingo /  Mufti Day in exchange for Easter Egg 

Friday 20th March—Year 5/6 Knife Angel and Loudmouth trip 

Wednesday 25th March  -  Individual School photographs 

Friday 27th March  - Easter Service 9.30am in St Lawrence Church 

 

APRIL 

Friday 3rd April  -  Last day of term. 

Monday 20th April  -  Back to school 

 

MAY  

Thursday 7th May  - Polling Day—SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 8th May  -  May Day  -  SCHOOL CLOSED 

Monday 11th—14th May  - SAT’s week 

Friday 22nd May  -  Last day of term 

 

JUNE 

Monday 1st June  - PD Day—SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 2nd June  -  Back to school 

 


